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Annual Membership Renewal 
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Invitation to 
Congregation 

 

You are invited to the  
November Fest 

Sunday, November 4,  
5:00 PM. 

 

 

J E S U S  S A I D, 
G O  A N D  D O  
L I K E W I S E  

LUKE 10:37 
 

(Continued on page 5) 

Images of the city of Rushford and the damage wrought by flooding throughout 
southeastern Minnesota are recent reminders to us that disaster can strike any 
time, anywhere. 

 
Volunteers with Lutheran Disaster Response (LDR), at www.ldr.org, respond to disasters when they strike and 
have been mucking out, cleaning and removing debris here in Minnesota since three days after the flooding. 
They’re also mobilized in Wisconsin, Ohio, Texas, Oklahoma and the Dakotas where floods have devastated 
many communities this year. 
 
In addition to the perspiration of many volunteers, financial support for LDR has ensured that those who need 
it most are receiving help. 

(Continued on page 7) 

Sent to scenes of disaster: 
Thanksgiving offering to provide 
flood relief 

             (cont. on p7) 

Please prayerfully consider 

What is God calling me to do?   
How can I serve God and share the gifts that  
I have been given? 
 
This is God’s commitment to us: 
 Commit to God whatever you do,  
 And all your plans will succeed 
     Proverbs 16:3 
 
How then can we commit to God? 
 

 

 



Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, ELCA 
2561 N. Victoria St., Roseville, MN  55113 
 

Office Hours 
8:30am to 5:00pm  Monday-Friday   
Saturday hours are available upon request 
 

Contact information 
Office             651-484-4144   
Fax             651-484-7028 
Office e-mail            office@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Web Address:  www.princeofpeace.tc   
 

Staff 
Andrew Rogness       Senior Pastor       
andrew.rogness@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Anita Beste                Associate Pastor      
anita.beste@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Carol Garbisch        Parish Administrator          
carol.garbisch@princeofpeace.tc or  
office@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Audrey Fairchild-Ehm                       Youth Minister           
audrey.fairchild-ehm@princeofpeace.tc 
 

Milt Warkentien              Music Ministry Coordinator 
Mark Hanson                                            Organist 
Kathy Tunseth                                          Choral Director   
Kristen Haakenson               Bells of Peace Director 
Melissa Burke            Children’s Choir Director 
Leah Weiler      Children’s Choir Accompaniment  
Steve Andert                                      Custodian 

A 
T 
T 
E 
N 
D 
A 
N 
C 

Date Worship Adult Ed Youth/adult Children/adult 

9/23 230 43 9/2 28/9 

9/30 250 42 4/1 29/16 
10/7 247 39 13/3 32/11 

10/14 495    

 
Fervent in spirit; serving the Lord.    Romans 12:11 
 
 
¨ Thank you!   On Tuesday, October 16, 2007, the 

Congregation Council expressed its profound 
gratitude to the Committee members, staff, and all 
volunteers who gave of their time, talent, and gifts to 
make our 50th Anniversary celebration such an 
extraordinary event. With nearly 500 in attendance 
at the worship service, and over 250 who attended 
the dinner, the level of participation was exceptional. 
We are inspired as we begin our second half-century 
of ministry and fellowship in our community and 
our world.  

 
¨ Casting a Vision 

Asitha Sandanayake was charged at the October 
Council meeting to form a task force of five to nine 
members to research and recommend ministries that 
meet the needs of our congregation's children, youth, 
young adults, young families and intergenerational 
groups.  The task force shall have intergenerational 
representation.  Inspired hearts and minds with a 
sense of urgency and passion for this issue are 
wanted.  If interested, please contact Asitha at 
asitha.sandanayake@princeofpeace.tc . 

 
¨ Full report of the Building Questionnaire is available 

in the office or on the website. 

Prince of Peace Council Corner 

Your Council invites active input from all members 
and friends of Prince of Peace. It is our preference 
that all written communication to the Council be 
signed and sent to the church via mail, e-mail, or the 
council mailboxes near the office.  

Financial Information  
Income Year to Date  
September 2007 = $103,558 
Expenses Year to Date  
September 2007 = $95,771 
 

General Fund Bal = $7,787 
Building Fund Bal = $323,811 
Other Funds Balance = $67,000 
  
Budget Benevolences paid in September 
ELCA Benevolence $2,314 
Block Nurse Program    $750 
 

The deadline for articles for the Dec. Vine is Nov. 9,  Jan. 
Vine is Dec. 7.   The deadline for bulletin announcements is 
Wednesday at noon of each week. Please e-mail your infor-
mation to Carol at carol@princeofpeace.tc or drop off the 
info in the church office. 
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50th Anniversary Worship at RAHS 



I have the privilege this year of working with children and families in support  
of their faith formation – at church and at home.  Returning from sabbatical  
in July, I met with the Personnel Committee and offered to shepherd the  
Children and Families Ministry area as the congregation and Council take 
some time to envision and articulate the best design for re-staffing in this   
important area in the life of the congregation.  I expect the Council to have a 
plan (and likely a person) in place by May 2008, if not before. 
 

Pastor Rogness and I adjusted some of our duties – realigning some of our     
committee responsibilities and shifting my preaching from roughly half the 
time to roughly a third of the time.  Then in August, with Andrew’s diagnosis 
of cancer, we wondered if we should look at alternative plans.  But, Andrew 
is responding quite well to his chemotherapy, and in terms of energy and    
appetite actually feels better than before the diagnosis.  And Carol Garbisch, 
as Parish  Administrator, now supervises the nursery staffing.  So, the current 
staffing plan seems to be working; we will make adjustments or alternative 
plans if things change and the need arises. 
 

People have stepped up in the area of Children’s Ministry – new and         
continuing Sunday School teachers!  Melissa Burke and Leah Weiler leading 
the  Joyful Noise Children’s Choir! Council member Cindy Olson is leading  
a special Sunday School activity on walking the labyrinth! New nursery    
people hired! etc. etc. 
 

But we also stand in need of some renewal in this area – by both supporting 
our current families and encouraging new families to join us.  Frankly, some 
of our families with children are discouraged; they wonder how the vision of 
the future for this congregation is reflected in both the content and manner of 
our decision-making around staffing, intergenerational acceptance and       
potential building.   
 

Demographics are changing.  I come from a 1950’s family with 5 children –  
4 brothers and me.  But Steve and I have “only” 3 children; many families 
now choose to have one or two, or no children.  What do the demographics of 
Roseville and surrounding communities now point to for the size and style of  
Sunday School?  Or worship?  Who are our neighbors?  And how shall we 
join together in bearing God’s creative and redeeming word in all the world? 
 

We can grow – in faith and in numbers - with hope through Christ as our 
foundation and the love of Christ to share!  We value and welcome children  
at worship.  And children can join our Sunday School or Choir any time 
throughout the year.  Is there somebody you know – a new neighbor on your 
block or a family you’ve met at your fitness or book club -- that you could 
invite to be a part of our worship and ministry at Prince of Peace? 
 

All are Welcome!  Let’s invite them! 
Pastor Anita Beste 

 
See also the invitation to serve in shaping a vision for our children, youth, 
young adult, young family and intergenerational ministry – page 2 

Prayer Chain  
Requests 

If you have a prayer 
request please call the 

church office or e-mail  
 office@princeofpeace.tc. 
On the weekend call or e-mail 
Linda Olson 651-482-8543 
lmolson66@hotmail.com 

 
Reserve a room for your 
meetings.  PoP is used by 
many of our members and 
committees as well as a few 
outside groups.  Contact the 
church office to reserve a room 
as soon as possible.  See the 
calendar in this newsletter or 
go to the website to view the     
up-to-date calendar. 
 
Equal Exchange coffee sales  
Coffee is sold at our cost. 
Please support the Lutheran 
World Relief Coffee project.  
Please remember to pay for the 
coffee you take. 
 
Meals on Wheels  
November 19 
 
Food for Friends 
at Salvation Army 
3rd Thursday of each month. 
 
Prayer Shawl Knitting 
Contact Donna Gramstad 
651-407-2976. 
 
Interesting in Quilting? 
Call Joyce Mallory  
651-484-2523 
 
Library Cleaning day      
3rd Tuesday of each  
month at 1:00pm 
 
Computer Class provided by 
Harris Mallory 
3rd Wed. each month at 9:30 
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Message from Pastor Anita Beste 



This year we are accepting an invitation from  
Lutheran Church of the Redeemer (one of the VIBE 
partnership churches) to join their Advent Fair and St. 
Nick’s Celebration. 
 

Worship, Food, Crafts, Service Project 
and 

A visit from St. Nick! 
 
 Lutheran Church of the Redeemer 
 285 Dale Street N.,  St. Paul, MN  55103 
 At I-94 and Dale St. 
 
St. Nicholas was a fourth-century bishop in the city of 
Myra in the country we now call Turkey. That is about 
all we know for sure about him. Most of the stories 
about him are clearly products of the pious imagina-
tion. But common themes run through those stories:  
St. Nicholas protected children and women from abuse 
and exploitation and advocated with kings on behalf of 
prisoners. 
 
December 6 is the feast day for St. Nicholas. 
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Children and Family Ministry 

Lakeridge Childcare (located in Prince of Peace) 
has openings for children from newborns to 5 
years old.  If you have any questions or would 
like to enroll your child, give Katie or Melissa a 
call at 651-483-6141. 

Preschool            
Playgroup will be 
meeting at the 
church on the first 
and third Friday 
(day change) each 

month.  Contact Renee for more   
details or just come to play.      
Renee Anderson 651-228-7042 or                       
anderson.renee@comcast.net. 

The whole congregation is invited to Wednesday Suppers served 5:30 - 6:30 every Wednesday.  
Michele Pederson is coordinating teams for cooking, set-up and   clean-up.  If you are willing to help with any 

one of these, please contact Michele or the office. 
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All Sunday School Parents 
    Anne Anderson and Janet Schreiner will       
continue to serve on the Children and Family  
Ministries Committee.  We are seeking new      
parents to join them – and someone to serve as 
chair. 
    In the meantime, we have decided to invite all 
the Sunday School parents to meet the first Sunday 
of every month in the library during the Education 
Hour.  Pastor Beste will lead the group as we get 
to know one another better and look at faith  
formation in our families.   
 
Next Meeting:  Nov. 4th at 9:30 am 
 

Mark your calendar! 
Advent Fair and St. Nick’s Celebration  

Sunday, December 2    
4:00 – 7:00 p.m. 



I have just gotten home from the 50th anniversary 
dinner.  Our young people did a great job.  Our church 
has many great youth to be proud to claim as ours.  I 
am reminded that throughout the summer we have had 
youth and young adults mowing lawns, doing yard 
work, mentoring younger youth, cleaning windows or 
houses, and painting. 
 
Recently as I was calling kids to assist one of our 
members, many of these young people thanked me for 
giving them the opportunity for them to help.  The 
great thing about the Prince of Peace Responders is 
that it not only connects young people with others 
often much older than themselves, but also gives 
young people the opportunity to improve the life of 
others.   
 
Young people today do want to make the world a 
better place than when they arrived here.  Serving 
others is a value of this generation.  They want to help 
others.  I know that Prince of Peace has many 
members that could use some help tending to the 
house or yard, caring for their children, getting 
groceries, being a friend or companion, or cooking a 
meal.   
 
If you know of someone who could use a Prince of 

Peace Responder, please contact Audrey or Brent 
Glommen.  We will send out the word and our youth 
will come.  Please thank God for these wonderful 
young people!   Prince of Peace has great youth.  Next 
time you meet them in the hallway or on the street 
greet them and share your name.  Learn their names, 
for they are valuable members of this congregation, 
interested in being actively involved in the ministry of 
this congregation and its mission for tomorrow. 
 
These same young people are committed to ending 
world hunger.  They have committed themselves to 
cooking and serving dinner for you on November 4th.  
All profits go to ELCA World Hunger. 

��������	����	

Confirmation Celebration 
“Be the Blessing:  
The Stewardship of Creation” 
Wed., Nov. 7, 6—8:30 PM 
@ Roy Wilkins Auditorium 
Guest Speaker: Ann Bancroft 
Bible Study Leader: Bishop Craig 
Johnson   Cost: $7.00 

Confirmation Retreat 

We meet on Sunday mornings 
@ 9:30 AM in the youth room 

All Sr. High Youth are invited to 
join us.  Yes, we will have  

breakfast!  See you all there! 

Thoughts from Audrey 
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North Shore Hiking Trip 
Sr. High (9-12 Grades) 
Friday, Oct. 26—Sat., Oct. 27 
We’ll leave church late afternoon 
on Friday and return late Saturday. 
We will camp at the state park Fri. 
night.  Saturday we will hike and 
return back home Saturday.  Please 
sign up!  We need to know numbers 
for transportation and supplies. 
Questions contact Brent Glommen 
 
Sr. High Movie Night 
Friday, Nov. 10, 7—10:00 PM 
We’ll meet in the youth room. 
Bring a snack to share. 

Sr. High Youth Events 

 

Moonlight Madness  Grades 7—9 
Fri., Nov. 9, 8:40pm - Sat., Nov. 
10, 7AM  We start at Augsburg 
College Gym then Grand Slam 
then Andover Cinema or Mermaid 
Bowling.  Cost $35.00.  Sign Up. 

Jr. & Sr. High Youth Event 

Join our youth in fighting to end 
world hunger! 

 

All profits go to ELCA World 
Hunger. 

Menu:  Pork Roast, Au gratin 
Potatoes, Carrots, Salad, Bread, 

Beverage, Dessert 

(Continued from page 1) 

November Fest 

Sunday, Nov. 4,  

5:00 PM. 

(Friends Eating and Sharing Together) 
 We gather in the Youth Room on 
Wednesdays @ 6:15—7:15 PM 

Pick up your dinner and bring it in. 
Come join us! 

FEAST 

Jr. & Sr. High Youth Event 

Youth Lefse Making 
Saturday, Dec. 8, 10:00 - 4:00 PM 

Breakfast Club 



Greetings:  
October was a month of many Celebrations. 
November is a month for giving thanks.  
 

November 4th is All Saints Sunday. We’ve been 
blessed by many people in our lives and it is important 
to take the time to give thanks for all of them.   Some 
may not be with us, but there are still many people, in 
our daily lives, who give us many blessings. 
Hopefully we take the time on a regular basis to give 
thanks for all our “Saints.” 
 

November 11th is Veterans Day. Where do I begin to 
thank all of you who have served our country? I’m not 
sure any amount of words will suffice, but hopefully 
“Thanks!!!!!” is a good beginning. 

Finally we have Thanksgiving. We  have 2 chances to 
give thanks during this season. First is our Wednesday 
night Thanksgiving Eve Service and then there are 
two regular Sunday services Thanksgiving weekend.  
 
We will most likely be using ELW setting 1 on 
November 4th, 11th and 25th. November 18th will be a 
band led service. This service will probably be in the 
“Gathering” style of worship.    
 
Take the time this month to give thanks.  
                                          May God bless us all, Milt 

Greetings from the Music Ministry Coordinator—Milt Warkentien 
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Jr. and Sr. High Music 

Jr/Sr High Music Schedule 
Wednesday nights from 7:15 to 7:45 

¨ Singers—Rehearse Oct. 24 and 31 for singing the 
anthem during the Nov. 4—10:45 service. 

¨ Singers—Rehearse Nov. 7, 14 and 28 for singing 
the anthem during the Dec. 2—8:30 service and at 
both services Dec.16.(Lessons and Carols) 

¨ No rehearsals Nov. 21. Thanksgiving eve. 
¨ Orchestra—Rehearse Dec. 5 and 12 for playing at 

both services Dec. 16. (Lessons and Carols ser-
vice) 

¨ No rehearsals Dec. 19 and 26. Christmas break  

CD’s of worship services are in the library for you 
to check out to share with those who were unable 
to be here or to listen again to a service that you 
enjoyed.  Copies are available upon request.   
Contact Tom Frantz  631-1253 

Thank you to the musicians that 
volunteered their musical talents and time 
to the 50th celebration dinner and worship. 

Worship Services on CD’s 

Your help is needed to prepare for communion 
Sundays.  Please sign up for Communion Set-up and 
Clean-up on the bulletin board.   
 

Communion Sundays are the first and third Sundays 
of each month.  Communion is also served on 
holidays and a few special services.   
 

Thank you for considering serving in this special 
worship ministry. 
 
Please contact Dana Jacobson if you have any 
questions. 

Communion Servers Needed! 



Global Mission 
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Martha Circle 
2nd Monday at 1:00pm 
November 12 
Meet in the church library 

Hostess: Shirley Stutzman 
Bible Study Leader:  Mary Lewis 
  

Rebecca Circle 
2nd Monday at 7:30pm 
November 12 
Hostess: Liz Ericksen 
Bible Study Leader:  Marie Hanson 
 

Lydia Circle  
2nd Tuesday at 9:30am 
November 13 
Hostess: Marilyn Muellner  
   483-6310 
Bible Study Leader: Maria Larson 
 

Women of the Well Circle 
2nd Tuesday at 9:30am 
November 13 
Hostess: Anne Olson  483-1541 
Bible Study Leader:  
  Kathleen Gabrielsen 

Ruth Circle 
2nd Tuesday at 7:30pm 
November 13 
Hostess: TBA 
Bible Study Leader: TBA 
 
Please join any of the bible studies 
at any time.  Everyone is welcome. 
Martha Circle meets at the church; 
all other circles meet in the home of 
the hostess. 

Through LDR, Christians in the 
ELCA have been living what we 
affirm in our Prince of Peace 
vision, that we care for “ the least 
of these” among us as we also 
affirm each of our ministries, 
whether we are called to support 
the recovery efforts with muscle 
power or dollars and cents. 
 

Thanksgiving offering 
As our brothers and sisters in 
Rushford and throughout southern 
Minnesota continue to struggle 

through this holiday season, we will 
join with LDR to provide financial 
support through our Thanksgiving 
offering. Our whole offering to 
LDR – 100 percent – will help 
households in need. 
 

A Prince of Peace disaster 
response team? 
The recent prevalence and 
frequency of domestic disasters, has 
prompted us to explore interest in 
forming a Prince of Peace disaster 
response team. Are you called to 
provide relief at scenes of disaster? 
LDR seeks volunteers with 

carpentry, electrical, and plumbing 
skills – Habitat for Humanity type 
skills – or anyone with a willing 
and able pair of hands. 
 

LDR trains representatives from 
partner congregations. Are you 
interested in being trained to be a 
part of our disaster response team? 
Or, being contacted to volunteer 
when and where the next domestic 
disaster strikes? If you are 
interested, contact Erika Taibl,  
651-335-6790 or 
etaibl@yahoo.com. 

(Continued from page 1) 

Women’s Bible Study 

Social Concerns—Sent to scenes of disaster: Thanksgiving offering to provide flood relief 

BEGA KWA BEGA Shoulder to Shoulder 
You are invited to the 7th  ANNUAL TANZANIAN DINNER 

 

Sunday, Nov. 11, 2007 at 5:30 p.m.  
A freewill offering will be taken to support the Bomalang’ombe 
Scholarship Program and the Boma la Ng’ombe Secondary School.  
Prince of Peace is now sponsoring 20 students. 
 

SCHOOL IS A BUILDING OF FOUR WALLS WITH  
TOMORROW INSIDE.   

 

“Teach a child how he should live, and he will remember it all his 
life.”        Proverbs 22:6 
 

Please come and support these students and the secondary school in 
Bomalang’ombe so that they, too, may have a tomorrow. 

Companion Synod  
Task Force 

9th Annual Fall Festival 
Saturday, Nov. 10, 2007 

8:30 to 11:30 am    
(Registration prior to 8:30, as program starts at 8:30) 

Incarnation Lutheran - Shoreview 
The Companion Synod Task Force 
will host the 9th Annual Fall Festival 
celebrating our Companion Synod and 
Companion Congregation relation-
ships with the Iringa Diocese and      
congregations.  For info, contact Lee 
or Sandi Poppe at 484-2972 or  
poppe001@earthlink.net . 



You said “Go for it—you could go out your front door 
and get hit by a car.”  Thank you Tom Frantz.  
 

Thank you Prince of Peace for all the cards and your 
prayers for the last 3 1/2 years and your visits and the 
meals (there were some regulars).  
 

Ann Haugan—your ‘pop in visits’ with flowers and 
baked treats or just to talk were so welcome.  Thank you.   
 

Ruth Hagander and Kay Johnson.  You even celebrated 
Les’ birthday with ‘subs’ while I was gone.  Thank you.   
 

Emy Jacobsen and Marilyn Muellner gave us many    
afternoons of fun playing cards. Thank you.   
 

And Genelle Lonnes the treats your brought are gone, 
but your bible verses are still around.  Thank you.   
 

Thank you, Donna Gramstad for the prayer shawl.   
 

Thank you Pastor Andrew and Patti and Pastor Anita.  
We really needed your visits and your prayers.  I know 
this is a long thank you, but its been a longtime. 

 

Les and Doris Brackin 

I want to thank the following members for their time 
and talents in fixing up the Church property over the 
last few months: Dennis Niebeling, Halvor Nelson, 
Chris Henningson, Tom Frantz, Jim Goepfert, Hadley 
Verwest and Doug Hanson.  Your help is greatly ap-
preciated.   

Dick Jacobson, Facilities Committee Chair  
 

Please extend my heartfelt thank you.  Your           
outpouring of support during my recovery has been 
amazing.  The cards, food, visits, phone calls, 
prayers and most of all your friendship has meant the 
world to me.  Prince of Peace's foundation is built on 
their people, wonderful people like you.  Bless you! 

 Suzie Hofeld 

Thank you to Harris Mallory who donated a digital 
camera to the ministries of Prince of Peace.  Harris 
is a Prince of Peace  volunteer photographer and 
knows the importance of capturing events, people and 
special moments in the life of Prince of Peace.        
Thank you Harris! 

Thank you! 
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November Birthdays 

At the October Social Concerns Committee meeting the following representatives to Lyngblomsten from PoP 
were affirmed:  Judy Cady, Lead Delegate; Kate VandenBosch, Delegate; and Esther Tatley, Lyngblomsten 
Board.  Prince of Peace is one of many congregations that have a covenant relationship with Lyngblomsten, 
which entails membership as Delegates, and support for programs and services. 

Lyngblomsten Delegates—Thank you! 

11/1 Margaret Sorensen  11/8 William Kaufenberg  11/21 Liz Ericksen 
11/1 Nancy Latterell  11/10 Allison Kroeten  11/21 Maddie Hanson 
11/2 Kay M. Johnson  11/10 William Schleicher  11/23 John Arver 
11/2 Gary LaBorg  11/11 Marcheta Ross  11/23 Barb Marsh 
11/2 Lisa LaBorg  11/11 Lee Frehner  11/24 Phil Stokes 
11/2 Melissa Hernes  11/12 Ferne Wachter  11/24 Mark Lundquist 
11/3 Kathleen Tempel  11/12 Jan Hanson  11/24 Megan Miller 
11/3 Darren McGann  11/12 Jesse Glommen  11/24 Michael Amos 
11/4 Paul Wiltse  11/12 Adrian Holmberg  11/24 Sarah Schreiner 
11/4 Mike LeMay  11/15 John Kopas  11/24 Nicholas Forsyth 
11/5 Ken Boyum  11/15 Annelies Bosley  11/25 Nancy Gates 
11/5 Jean Adams  11/16 Carol Stokes  11/25 Patti Rogness 
11/5 Lindsey Hangsleben  11/17 Burt Thompson  11/25 Brian Franson 
11/6 Gerald Sporre  11/17 A J Brown  11/26 Melissa Burke 
11/6 Anne Haugan  11/18 Mary Palumbo  11/26 Amy Kolias 
11/6 Janice Kaufenberg  11/18 Rami Chehouri  11/28 Laurel Vanderbilt 
11/6 Geneva Lyman  11/19 Loren Hanson  11/28 Erik Tungsvik 
11/7 Carroll Cooper  11/19 Matthew Ficocello  11/29 Maren Youngquist 
11/7 Paul Peterson  11/19 Daniel Anderson  11/30 Harland Thomesen 
11/8 Sheila Gniffke-Pribyl  11/20 Karen Olson     
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BIBLE STUDY  – The Gospel of Luke 
Mondays October 15 – November 19     
10:00am and 7:00pm – Library 
Child Care available at 10am 
Led by Pastor Anita Beste 
 

October 22 
Session 2 – Inauguration of the Kingdom of Jesus 
the Messiah.   Chapters 3:1 – 9:50 
 

October 29 
Session 3 – The Way of the Determined Messiah 
    Chapters 9:51 – 19:27  
 

November 5 
Session 4 – Jerusalem and the Passion Narrative 
    Chapters 19:28 - 23:56 
 

November 12 
Session 5 – The Resurrection Narrative  
    Chapters 22:1 – 24:53 

 
See Women’s Bible Study on Page 7 
 
 

 

Sunday Adult Education at 9:30am 
       
November 4 – Peace & Prosperity in Daily 
Life.  Karen Carr, member and a “life coach,” 
leads with Barbara Simmonds 
 
November 11 – Soren Kierkegaard:  The 
Creaturely Situation.  Presenter: Paul Spon-
heim.  (Kierkegaard was born on May 5, 1813, 
and died 11-11-1855.) 

November 18—Soren Kierkegaard: God’s 
Will and Work.    Presenter: Paul Sponheim. 

November 25—Fellowship 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BOOK STUDIES - WEDNESDAYS 
¨  Wednesday, 6:15-7:15pm 
¨  Supper available beforehand 
You can easily participate while other family  
members are here for other Wednesday programs. 
 
The Centered Life  Author Jack Fortin, and mem-
ber of Prince of Peace, leads our discussion on   
November 7 & 14, 6:15-7:15pm.  Jack’s book and 
work through Luther Seminary, affirms the impor-
tance of our faithfulness to God in everything we 
do – at work, at home, in our communities, and in 
our congregations.  Those who participate will find 
affirmation for daily work and life, as well as ex-
pand mutual support for and knowledge of each 
other.  
 

Bible Study , Adult Education and Book Study 

November 2007 

      
    YogaDevotion combines the fitness  
       of yoga with the spiritual practice of 

Christian devotions. 
 
 

Mondays 6-7 pm in the gym.   
7-week session  Nov 5 - Dec 17.  Cost:  $45 

 
Instructor:  Jessica Ostendorf 

More info at www.yogadevotion.com 

YogaDevotion 

· Kitchen freezer (frost free and energy 
 efficient)—talk to Dee Nelson 

 

· AV Equipment for Adult Education—talk to 
 Cindy Olson 

 

· Pastors’ Discretionary Fund—funds used to 
 assist individuals and families in need  

 

· Bells of Peace—Kristen would like to replace 
 and add some bells:  F# 3, E 3, D# 3, D 3, 

  C# 3.   Each bell ranges in cost from  
 $750- $1000.  Talk to Kristen Haakenson, 
 Bell Choir Director. 

Ministry Wish List 
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Prince of Peace Lutheran Church—View current and updated calendar on the website www.princeofpeace.tc 

If there is an event missing or a change required, please contact Carol.  651-484-4144 or office@princeofpeace.tc 
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Please deliver   

by November  1 

Thank you! 

Time Value       Z-MN-55          Pub. by 

Prince of  Peace Lutheran Church 
2561 N Victor ia  St  

Rosevi l le ,  MN  55113 

Did you know that you could give appreciated stock to Prince of Peace?  
It is very easy. 
Our new account information that you need is: 
Company:  WellsTrade 
Account Number:  40831935 
DTC Number:  0733 
Please call Carol Garbisch in the office if you have any questions. 

The Vine is available on our website!  Check out www.princeofpeace.tc today! 

Simply Giving is available on the Prince of Peace website  www.princeofpeace.tc 
 

What is Simply Giving?  Simply Giving is a simple choice and a generous response.   
Simply Giving is an automated giving program from Thrivent Financial for Lutherans designed to help you 
conveniently and consistently contribute to Prince of Peace Lutheran Church.  There is no charge to our   
members or to Prince of Peace for the transfers.  There are currently 18 families using Simply Giving at Prince 
of Peace.  Thank you to all of you who are using Simply Giving.   
You may pick up a Simply Giving form in the church office or download from www.princeofpeace.tc.   
Please call Stewardship council representative , Jesse Glommen or Carol Garbisch if you have any questions. 

Stewardship at Prince of Peace using Simply Giving 

Stock Gifts 

Changes to your personal information?  Please let Prince of Peace know. 
Mail or drop this entire page to the office (include the mailing label above). 
Name:          
 

Address:          
 

Phone:       
 

Work phone:      
 

E-mail address:         
 

Note to the office 


